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Greetings to you all; tena koutou katoa; moduege 
insa; xin kính chào tất cả các bạn; chairetísmata se 
ólous 

I am sure you have noticed the extra buildings now 
on site - and the extra fencing!!! As part of the 
build, the sewer line had to be re-routed so that it 
was clear of the building on the field side of the 
school. It is a messy time of year to have this work 
done and the contractors are doing their best to 
minimise the damage to the grounds. This project is 
managed by the MoE, not the school. The expected 
completion date is before the beginning of term 3, 
but that may be dependent on weather and 
availability of materials. The rooms will have decks 
in front and ramp access. There will also be 
concrete areas in front of both classrooms. These 
are roll growth classrooms to cope with the growth 
in the Maunu area. 

With the wet weather and the restriction on the 
ground usage, please make sure there is a change 
of clothes in your child’s bag in case they end up 
wet and muddy. They will not be able to go into the 
classrooms if they are, so a change would be a good 
idea. 

Thank you to those who came along and supported 
the PTA organised Disco on Friday night. We 
appreciate the efforts of the PTA in putting on 
these events for the children of Maunu School. 
With the large numbers of children now attending 
it is a bit of a logistical conundrum and the support 
of parents is crucial. A special thanks to the PTA 
people who set up, sizzled sausages and organised 
the night. 

By the time you receive this we will have held our 
mathathon day. This day was to raise the profile, 
awareness and focus on mathematics. The children 
were involved in class activities, buddy class times 
and “mathex” type activities. Funds raised will 
support the resourcing of the mathematics and 
technology curriculums as well as other areas of the 
school. Thank you to all those who got sponsorship 
and participated in the day. More information in 
the next newsletter.  

Country Fair: It is with great pleasure that the PTA 
can announce that we will be having our school’s 

Country Fair on Saturday Nov 6 (10am - 2pm). We 
will be sending out more information in term 3. This 
notice is to ask if there are any “new” sponsors out 
there. If you sponsored the Fair in 2019, we will be 
contacting you, but if you are interested in 
becoming a sponsor, please get in touch with 
myself or Carolyn. We certainly would like to talk to 
you. There are 3 levels of sponsorship - Gold, Silver 
and Bronze. The funds raised from the Country Fair 
for 2021 will go toward the Swimming Pool project. 
This is a major development designed to give us 
shade, security and better facilities. It will enable us 
to keep selling keys in the summertime, and enable 
us to keep the pool open. 

                                       Be Kind, Be Safe, Be Caring, 
                                       Nga mihi, 

                             Paul Shepherd, Principal 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

⮚ 2nd  to 10th July          Matariki 

⮚ 1st July                        Reports going home 

⮚ 6th & 7th July              3 Way Conferences – School                 
closes early on the 6th at 11.15am. The Bus will 
run @ 11.30am on 6 July 

⮚ 9th July                        Last day of Term 2 

⮚ 26th July                      First day of Term 3 

⮚ 27th July     PTA Meeting  6.30pm 
 

CERTIFICATE WINNERS - 11th JUNE 

Rm 1     Sarish Kumar                    Mila Foy 
              James Davies                    Charlie Green 
Rm 2     Madeline Parr                  Axel Stewart 
              Patrick Reid                      Mila Cartwright 
Rm 3     Isla Barnes                        Mariya Nobi 
              Kian Pala                           Tricia Lai 
Rm 4     Jase Webb                        Riley Baker 
              Jade Moka-Reid               Holly Harrison 
Rm 5     Malia-Faye Foster           Charlie King             
              Jack Fitzhenry                  Riley Sisam 
Rm 6     Freya Milicich                  Megan Nguyen 
              Crystal Aby                       Tyler Heunis 
Rm 7     Hunter Baigent                Wiremu Barton 
              Vanessa Liu                       Charlie Stephenson 
Rm 8     Kyra Witehira                   Zahra Miller 
              Rihari Wilson                    Blake Little           
Rm 9     Payten Webb                   Neeva Pala 
              Angadvir Minhas             Kian Hunt 
Rm 10   McKenzie Harrison         Charlie Bates 
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              Dhawan Dave                   Mia Harmse 
Rm 11   Indigo Downes               Sophie Taylor 
               Blake Dobson                Briar-Rose Hart  
Rm 12   Kaelani Naera-Yukich   Thomas Palmer 
               Jack Sisam                      Caleb Elliot 
Rm 13   Izaiah Lejos                     Jewel Rajab 
              Bracken Hansen             Liam Cooper 
Rm 14   Lachie Antonio               Sovina Kumar 
               Vivienne Frank               William Whitehorn 
 

FULL SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

There will be a whole school assembly this Friday, 
25th June starting at 2.15pm.             All welcome.   

 

VALUES CUP WINNERS - 11th JUNE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Maia Thorburn - Kowhai 
Cara Hardwick - Kauri 
Sienna Scott-Sawyer - Tawa 
Summer Roberts - Rata 
 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW CHILDREN 

Hello and welcome to 
Daniella Frank from 
room 3 and Jaxon 
Fedarb from room 4. We 
look forward to sharing 
fun times and great 
learning with you both. 
 
 

3-WAY CONFERENCES 

Don’t forget to visit www.schoolinterviews.co.nz and 
use our school code 8pa68 to book your interview 
times with your children’s teachers.  
Remember if you are having any trouble booking 
times call us in the school office and we are happy to 
help you make a booking - 4388060. 
School closes at 11.15am on Tuesday 6th July. 
 

COUNTRY FAIR 2021 

We are super excited to 
announce that the Country 
Fair will be going ahead this 
year. We had an 
overwhelming response, with 
support and volunteers 

coming forward to make it all happen - Mark the 
6th November 2021 in your diary. 
Since this will be the 21st Anniversary of the 
Country Fair and that we missed out on having it 
last year due to COVID, we would like to make this 
one just that little bit more special. We are going to 
have a box situated in the office for any 
suggestions, ideas and things you would like to see 
and do at this year's Country Fair. Please note that 
this will remain anonymous and there is no 
guarantee that the ideas, suggestions and thoughts 
will be used.  
White Elephant: There has already been a keen 
interest in the White Elephant Donations. Please 
hold onto these until we notify you as there is no 
room to store at school. Thank you to those that 
have put up their hands already to make this year's 
Country Fair happen. There will still be lots of help 
required in the lead up to, and on the day, so watch 
out for the helpers form that will be coming out 
next term.                 
                      Excitement is in the air. 

Cara Dawson & Nigel Gilmour- Fair Co-Ordinators 
 

LUNCHONLINE LUNCH ORDERS 

We use Lunchonline - 
www.lunchonline.co.nz  
where parents and 
caregivers can order 
lunches for their children. 
Tuesday lunches are from Maunu Sushi and are 
delivered in time for the first eating break at 
11.10am (menu online). 
Wednesday lunches are from the Hole in One Café 
and are delivered in time for the second eating 
break at 1.30pm (menu online). 
Orders must be in by 8am the morning of. 
The Friday PTA sausage sizzle is ordered through 
lunchonline and cooked by our Mr. Lamb ready for 
the second eating break at 1.30pm  
Orders must be in by 9.00am the morning of. 
 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/
http://www.lunchonline.co.nz/
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HOLIDAY PROGRAMMES 

 
 
 
Playball Holiday Programme 
19th July – 23rd July (week 2). 
From 9am till 2pm at the 
Northland Badminton Hall on Porowini Ave. 
To sign up go to www.playball.co.nz/northland 
Or contact Dean on 021 1054484. 

 
Basketball Breakaway Programme 
20th – 23rd July (must attend minimum of 3 days). 
From 9am till 3pm at the McKay Stadium in 
Kensington for ages 8 – 18 years. 
Cost = FREE! 
More details and online registration link below 
https://forms.gle/izEPTv4cfG3oTDL99 
 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

http://www.playball.co.nz/northland
https://forms.gle/izEPTv4cfG3oTDL99

